
 

STAFF REPORT  
CITY OF GREEN COVE SPRINGS, FLORIDA 

TO:  City Council Regular Session MEETING DATE: May 16, 2023 

FROM: Scott Schultz, Asst. Water Utilities Director 

SUBJECT: City Council approval of funding in the amount of $93,480.00 to Grimes Utilities Inc. for 

repairs to the 18” trunk sewer line on Clay Street.   
 

BACKGROUND 

The 18” clay sewer line has partially collapsed where it enters the manhole.  Over the last 2 years staff 

have requested quotes from six different contractors (Jax Utilities Management, R2T, Insituform, 

Applied Technologies, Jeff’s Excavating) and have not received a formal proposal.  Grimes is a 

reputable contractor performing many projects for CCUA and the Town of Orange Park (among others). 

FISCAL IMPACT 

$93,480.00 from the Wastewater Fund CIP Budget.  This project has been funded since FY21. 

RECOMMENDATION 

Approve funding in the amount of $93,480.00 to Grimes Utilities Inc. for repairs to the 18” trunk sewer 

line on Clay Street.   


